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In THE MATTER OF:

Application of Redfern and Herd for the crea-
tion of a new gas pool for Gallup production,
consisting of portions of Sections 17, 18, and
19, Township 24 North, Range 6 West, and con-
sisting of portions of Sections 13 and 24,
Township 24 North, Range 7 West, all in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico.,
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BEFORE:
Mr., A. L. Porter, Jr.
Mr, Murray Morgan
Governor John Burroughs

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PORTER: We will take up Case 1915,

MR; PAYNE: Case 1915: Application of Redfern and
Herd for the creation of a new gas pool for Gallup production.,

MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, Roswell, New Mexico,
appearing on behait of the Applicants. If we could have one
moment to get organized, please.

MR, RéRIER: Yes.

MR, SETH: We would like to enter an appearance, Garnet}.
Whitworth and Oliver Seth, for El Paso Natural Gas Company;

MR. COOTER: Mr., Commissioner, Paul Cooter of Atwood
ana Malone, Roswell, anppearing for Pan American, associated with

Guy Buell,
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TR PCRTEH: Doos anyone ot

o want,

P
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’

oppovtunity +n pake AN appnarnnco in this casey

1y, ERREBOS 1£ it please the Commission, Burns Errebo

AY)

of Albuquerque appearinq on pehalf of Val Be neese and Aosochatese

R, KELLAHING Jason Kellahin, Ke:lanhin and rox, Jontd

fe, appearingd on behalf of the o +andard 01l Company Of TeXaSe
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AL BRATTON 1f the Commission please, we have One

9

L)

viitnesse 1111 ask that he be svIoT N, and then 1 wouid 1ike O make
a brief opening statement.
3. PORTER: w11l the witness stand and be sworn?
(#itness svoT N )

MR pRATTON: if 1 could, 1 would like ro take on¢

n

word to explain priefly why we're nere and what vie are askinge. Th
case might properly or normally appear °n the nomenclature docket,
put it 1s in the are3 of the present Escrito—Gallup il Pool, and

it was requested that it be heard more O less 35 3 rompanion case

MEIER REPORTING SERVIC

with the case of Val R. Reesc vihich was just dismissed.
It appeared that it might be advisable to have both of

those €ases heaxrd by the full Commission SO that all of the partie

ARNLEY-

!
NEW MEXICO

1

DE

\ requesied +hat both c ases be heard by the Commissions As has

aned here, Val Re. Reese and Assoclates have dismissed the

application, and 1 pelieve 1 can state that we'r® all in agreement

ALBUQU ERQUE,

at least, I know of no disagreement at the moment, 3S to the appil

-cation of Redfern and Herd.

- —~

cally our application 15 for the creation of o 9as

‘.JG




lll___ll__lllllll..lllll,.llll_.l‘Nll_l_ll-l.l_-l-l\»_Nl\_lll_ll._ll_l_l_f_l___ -
Poole we g, not asyk ANY Spocia) POol vilpe or Tequlations, Wl

Just ag) that n ATCA which y, believs is g Separate Common soure

of Supply prnducing gas he designated a5 such,

JACK D, THORNTON

called 3¢ a witnoss, having‘been first duly SWorn gn oath, testifileg

DIRECT EXAMINATION

as folIOWS:

PHONE CH 3.6691

BY MR, BRATTON ;-
\

A Redfern and Herd, as j Geologist, Midland, Texas,

Q Wily You state briefly your educational and professional

background?

A Graduated With 3 degren of Petroleum Geology from Texas

ER REPORTING gpp VICE, ne.
b®)
z
g
5
3
g
2
3
3

L N
_ é§ Tech jip 1949, Since that time continuously, I Practiceq Petroleu
r Sy Geology, and thea last two years continuously in the San Juan Basinj,
. &
ES Q Are you familiay With the area jip QUestion jp this
~
: Eg 5 pPplicationo
) E
¥oey w ; n Y
— ? Q Have YOu studieqg this Pool ang the surrounding areg?
s
[+
3 4 Yes,
«

MR. BRATTON, Are B2 witnesss quélifications 3cceptapp,

MR, PORTER - They—are.

Q (By M, Bratton) Mr, Thorntgq,
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turning to what has been marked Exhibit A and Exhibit 1, explain
briefly what our case is, what we intscihd to prove, what vie are
going to try to prove to this Commission today?

(Whereupon, Applicantfs [xhibits
A and 1 marked for identification

A If I may, I would like to pass out the plat that the
Commission might use to follow me. The first plat, Exhibit A, is
a diagramatic cross section or summary of what we wish to illustra
with the package of plats or the following plats. It shows that
we have discovered a sand bar approximately 200 feet downdip from
the‘main portion of the Escrito Pool. It is producing from 3
clean sand and from further data, we know that the Escrito Pool is
producing from a shaly fasces.

The diagramatic plat here shows the 200 feet, the fasce
change updip, and points out very significantly that we are 200
feet downdip from the Escrito Pool.

Q Now, Mr, Thornton, in essence your case is that,over on
the right-hand side of that diagram is the area that we're talking
about --

A Yes.

Q --= that is 200 feet downdip from the present Eccrito-
5allup Oil Pool?

A That is correct.

Q It is producing oil over in the oil pool?
A Yes.
Q

And we are producing gas in the gas pool?

ur
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- Q Downdip from the 0il?

A Yes,

Q Referring novi to Exhibit I, win Vou refer to it and
explain our application in terms of area, what arpej We are asking
for and where ve Say the gas pool js and the 0il poo17

A All right, Exhibit‘l, of course, firgt is a Structuyre

by the Escrito 0il Poo1, continuing downdlp 200 more feet unti)

YOU arrive at the gas area,

Q 1 believe one of those wells, the one further Southwest
in our area, is in the Present EscritoéGallup 0il Pool?
| A Yes. The most southwesterly well  sng also the most
sduthwésterly boundafy that we Propose cites the No. "1-24 Brown, -

which is Presently ip the Zscrito Pool
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- 1
vroducing here and should be taken out of the presaent 5il pool an(J

put in our new oY 0OUTr proposed putline of a nev gas poole.

and a ha

of produ
Our stud
new pool
| Q
to this
A
‘are, of

trace of

structur

Q

A

incidentally, the well hac been completed approximately a year

to its being a 9as woll and no outlet ox no hookup and not capable

the, about the margin of separation petween the existing oil pool

and the existing 9as pool. It also shows there is no closed

stratigraphic type trap, evidently occurring in the vicinity of

this red or OUT poundaries here.

an interval lower dewn in the section. 1t is the top ©
Gallup pay 2zone itself. It is contoured on 25 foct intervals

going from southwest to northeast, and jt's very doubtful if you

an caxrxr’

|_can cauiy iv TVES

1f and has never produced, never has been produced, due

cing oil sufficient encugh to be producéd as an oil well.
ses lead us to believe that the well should be put in the
Explain what olee your Exhibit 1 shows with reference
application.
With reference to this application, 1t showis that we
course, downdip, as wie pointed oute It also shows the

the cross sactions which will be shown shortly. 1t shows

e indicated at this time, just a continual dip with a

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 marked for jdentification.

Refer toryourpExhibit No. 2.

Exhibit No. 2 18 also a structure contour map. It is

5

. .
rho main

+ mueh further than the present contoured ares, due to

|
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A Moving southwnstwnrd; Gﬁaip from the Redfern and Herd
No. 1 larao Spur, vou can see, vhich is ovident on the clectrologs)
the fasces change from a clean sand to a siliy shale beginning to
occur as you mve southwest, and permeability is decreasing in arep

of this well, the Brown Mo. 1-24; permeability has decreased and

fasces change 1is rapidly occurring.,sds you move southwest from the

PHONE CH 3-669!

Brown 1-24, the fasces change further occurs or has completed to
change, you might say, and is now a silty shale with extremely

low permeability; in fact, the permeability i so low,the fasces is
so silty, that it creates an impermeable barrier between the gas
dovindip in the vicinity of the Redfern and Herd well in the Escrito
Pool further to the southwest, The barrier mostly occurs between

the Brown 1-24 and the Standard 0Oil No. 1 Federal 4-26, 1've

shown it in color, the sand is represented with yellow and the
shaly fasces is represented with gray.

We also, in additior to the Schlumber-J electrologs, we
have core analyses on these wells, Ve also have the perforated
interval and the céred interval marked on the cross sections,

The permeability decreases in this mannernfrom a well near the

Redfern and Herd well, the El Paso No. 89 Largo Canyon Unit, the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

permeability reaches something like 74 millidarcies for various

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

feet, whereas permeability in the Standard Federal 4-26 debreases 

down to .0l and .02, and if you would like *¢, I have those tabu-

lJations that I could pass out, if you would like to look at them

now or I could pass them out to you later.
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Q You miaht nass them oul at the end of your testimony.

1 ‘ A That is cross sechion No, 1, or Ixhibit Ho, 3.
MR. PORTER: [ have one question at this point. Vhat's

the distance between the Standard Federal 4-26 and the Val R.

Reese there, the Brown No, 17

A Let me refer to the map here. I don't have it in

e I e 8.
PHONE CH 3.6691

footage., It is approximately a mile and a quarter, 1 would say a
mile and a third.
MR. PCRTER: Thank vyou.

A For closer measurement I have the scale here, but it

o

would take longer to take it off the scale than just to look at

the map.

MR« PORTER: That is all right,
A This cross section does show structure and fasces changje
which separates the two pools,
Q (By Mr. Bratton) Tell me, ¥r. Thornton, basicélly over
in the gas pool you have a sand bar?
A Yes,

Q Over in the oil pool vou have a fractured shale like

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

the Sprayberry in Vest Texas?

A Yes. From studying the area, the Sscrite Pool seems to

be producing as much from a stightly fractured type of rock than

it is any cleancut sand bar or sand lens or shoesiring sand; some

refer to and I referred to the gas sand as a sand bar because it

is a common term, and the-sand bar takes on that appearance when
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e e ey

vou correlate the wells from well lo Qéi;. it aupears Lo boe thaty
Q Basically, whal you are saving in all Lheae exhibits 16
that “he agns exista downdip, and if there was communicalion, that
gas wonldn't be doundip?

A Thatts true. That is one %hino 1 failed 1o bring out,

2

PHONE CH 3.6691

which is one of the most signiflicany thinas, that Lhe gas under

higher pressure exisbting here is downdip from the oil existing up
here, vpdip, and if there vias any communication Lhrough a common
reservolir or a coémon rock reservolr 2x a rock with commen Compo-
sition, the gas probably would have beeon updip rather than downdipp

G Not probably,gas just doesn't exist downdip f{rom-oil in

ttiec same reservoir, does it?
A Thatts right., Alsc, i addition tc the permeability

barrier that shows up on electroloags and shows up in core analyses

a

there is a big pressure difference between bottom hole pressures
in this well and one of the wells we have pressure on in the
Escrito Pool, it lacks just a little bit of being 400 pounds

difference, bottom hole pressure, the difference being in the gas

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

[ .

i § area and the 400 pcounds less pressure being in the one well over
g‘ ; in the Escrito Pool, Both wells, both bottom hole pressures were
? g taken immediately upon completion of the two wells, and that |
D o
; 3 pressure difference helps us with cur separate reservoir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 4 marked for identification.)

Q Go on to your next cross section.
o ; A A Exhibit Mo, 4, which you are looking at a reduced scale
igi, ,-;
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copy in your plats, is this cross seé%gég here, and the {traces
shown on the map iteelf fram wesl tn east across the Escrito Pool
down inte the gas area shown by the Redfern and Herd Ne, 1 lLargo
Spur, the nas area shown by the El Fasn No, 89, and the Redfern
and erd No. 2 Largo Spur. This cro53 soction also shows the well
in the gas area are doundip to the 0il wells, and it also illus~
trates the fasces change occurring updip.

The core anélyses and pressures, of course, are the
same, and apply to this cross section as they do to the other.
 The well in the Escrito Pool vie have the bottom hole pressure on
is the Standard il No. 1 Federai 3-20, which exhibited approX-—
imately 400 pounds less bottom hole pressure than did the gas
wells downdip.

Q Is there anything further that you wish to point out
by this crvss section here, Mr. Thornton?

A Of course, the color of the sand is represented by
vellow, and you can see the main Gallup pay zone changing fasces
from a clean sand to silty shale, and permeability decreasing
rapidly to the west until you reach the Escrito Pool, which is a
distance of almost three miles, On this cross section, the fasces
or the mqin Gallup pay zone has turned practically to shale so
these wells also appear to be producing from more of a fractured
reservoir than they are a permeable reservoir.

Q Refer to your next'crosé section now,

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No
5 marked for identification.)

0%

|
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A j £ }w;zr’vii fli Luvn A he ;)3<;0, §J§A c<>;§;.”inv Craan yg}\cgdifxﬂ

No. 5, this i= cxbih it th, Yy whiieh thie sne ig the S0 Cross
section as Moo 1, with ann excoption.  Thls crase soction doos

notl show structurs, The wells, as vou read in 1he name plate,

the wells are placed in Juxtaposition and put on a flat marker

for clear correlationn and to show the fasces change more clearly,
The:éedfern and Yerd No, 1 Largo Spur, which is a gas well, is on
the right or %he northeast;as vou move to the left or to the south
west, you can sea the fasces change start occurring in the Brown
well, which seems to have maybe a few Jow permeable féet of  that
sand, snd changes into dypractically a shale in the Standard No, 1

Federal 4-26, This €ross section, I think, shows that relation

fairly clearly,

Q That's the same cross section you have shown before?
A That's the same cross section as I rolled up here, the

one with the wells in place and showing 200 feet downdip,

Q Going from southwest +o northeast only, vou have hung
them on the same marker so that the kicks on the log are right in
line?

A Right. Shows the main pay zone to be correlated so we
can show easily and ciearly the fasces change and the impermeable

barrier existing between gas sand downdip and the Eserito Pool

updip,
Q Go on to your next cross section,
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit Na
6 marked for identification, )

T
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section with the wells

A Exhibit o, & is a2lso a cross

placed side by side and placed c¢n a {lat datum marker to show

clear correlation and show the fasces change developing, 1t does

\

not show structure, It is tho same cross section as this one righp
here with the wells placed side by side.

The three wells again on the right are gas wells., The
four wells on the left are oil wells., They are producing oil now
and this well over here, tne Redfern and Herd Mo. 1, is producing
gas. It also clearly illustrates the fasces change or ihe change
in rock composition occurring,

Q Refer now to your isopaques, lir. Thornton,

{(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
. Nos, 7 and 8 marked for identifi-
cation.)

A We leave the cross sections and go to Exhibit No. 7,
which is an isopacue map in the Escrito area., It is a net sand
thickness of the Largo Spur sand bar, as I called it a while ago,
the sand is producing in the gas well, The map, as indicated in
the name plate, is taken from the E. S. induction log curve.

As you move from northeast in the gas area to southwiest)

the sand rapidly thins until the Brown 1-24 appears to have about

4=

five'fegt of sand there left. The logs, if you would like to refe
to the logs on thé»cross section No. 3, I believe would be Exhibit
No. 3, would show that induction kick and S. P, kick in the main
Gallup pay zone,

Q Now, Mr. Thornton, you got a zero line on there, That

Sy




means that'vs wherse the sand bhar ends?

A That is what appears. That zern line appears to be

the spot where that sand bar or sand would disappear.

Q The sand in which the gas is accumulated, as to which

we are asking for the gas pool, is north and east of there?.

A Right,

PHONE CH 3-6691

Q And based on that line, we have asked that the area
north and east of there, including the five wells and intervening
160, be classified as a separate gas pool?

A Yes, £hat's right. Mép No, 8 or Lxhibit No. 8 is kind
of a companion map to Exhibit Mo, 7. It is also a net sand thick-

‘'ness in the Largo Spur sand bar, taken from the Schlumber-J micro-
log, the microlog, being the log that is used to detect and show .

porosity, and as you can see, the zero line probably shifts slightfly

eastward, but it is still in the proximity of the first zero line
you saw taken from the induction, which is a resistivity curve.

This map was taken from the microlog and the zero line
o ccurs between the Brown well in the Escrito Peol, and northeast
of that zero line alsc is gas, and that is the area vie propose

as a new pool area,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q 1s there anything further you have in connection with

your isopaques?

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A I have nothing further on the isopaques. I might answer

further questions from you at this time. I have a couple more

exhibits that they have to bring in.
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MM, BRATTON ¢ If the Comrdesion will wait one minute,

- s

we have two exhibits which theyt're bhrinoing in now, which prove to
me or show Lo wme vihal thia case i+ all about,

I think there will be an engincerina witness presented
by the Commission shortly.

(hereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
MNos. 9 and 10 marked for identi-
fication.)

& (By Mr. Bratton) Refer tn vour Exhibit Noc. 9 now,

A Fxhibit Mo, 9 is the same -- I have forgotten the numbe
of the exhibit, but ift's the same as the first cross section there
with the wells placed side by side from southwest here on my left
to northeast on my right. In addition to repeating the fasces
‘change, the pinching out of the sand bar, we have placed the type
of production from the wells at the top of well logs to show the
difrerence,

The heavy crude being produced over on the left is from
the Escrito Pool, the light-colored liguid on the right, the conde
sate being produced from the Redfern-Herd Mo. 1 Largc Spur. The
sample on the left from the Pan American No. i Zanotti is 40.40
gravity. Standard No. 1 Federal 1-27, 42.1 gravity; the Standard
4.26 is 38.9 gravity; the two wells here, the Brown No. 1-24
and Lybrook 1-19 have no sample in that the Brown has never pro-
duced, the Reese well hasn't cleaned up vet, It is making connec-

tion and it was fracked with water and hasn't cleaned up vyet,

whereas the well on the right has been on the line and is now

)

.
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e

producing, it hasz a little enlor atill in i1, duoo fo olil] c!nanlqp

P That cample wae faken lasi wook, Two weeks ags thic cample

e

Tittle tingo »f the frack ~11 loft

B : S

but it has increasad uap to 70,7 gravity,

; s
i v
v ° , o _ 4 . o ) B . ] o
t - \‘Z inat 1o the nodiorn and "(‘,Td Laraa SPUE N, \-’l:»)j in
h b o $
i (&
; 5 )
: 8 the gas pool?
¢ b4 "2
: z
! L That's viaht.
9] Thatts 70, and the thresz wells on the left have

approximately 40 gravity?

A That 1

o~
&N

right, It clearly illustrates the density of

the liguids and it clearly illustrates that the lighter density

fluid should have moved updip unless a barrier existed.

Q In other words, if there was communication across that
area, could vyou have that 70 qravity flvid existing 200 feet down-
‘dib from this 40 gravity crude?

A No. I would say due to its density that there would be
more of an equalization of the gravities, and this surely wouldn't

be that high, as high as 70.7.

- Q Refer to vyour next exhibit.
' A Exhibit No. 10 is a similar cross section going from

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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west to east across this Escrito Pool into the gas producing area.
It also illustrates the difference in fluid and the difference in

type rock the fluid came from. On the left is Standard Mo. 1

Federal 3-19, 39,5 gravity; tandard No. 1 Federal 23-20, 14.4; a3

new well here, Compass Exploration State 1-16, 41.,4; the Pan
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" American Yo, 1 Dashko, 41.32 aravitiy; the

Amorican Un. 1 Dashko, 41.2 Redfern-Hord No. 2, 71
gravity; and the Redforn and Herd Largo Spur No. 1 has the 70,7
gravitys The Bl Pasn well on the right is in the cross section,
has the sand bar and is cored and 1% will srobably be in the gas
area alsc, but they haven'? completed their well, i don't have 3

o illustirates

o2}

sample for it. This cross section ezst tn west als
the fact that due to the difference in density of fluid, with the
much higher gravity being downdip in the gas area, is probably
stopped or is stopped by a barrier to the west to keep it from
migrating intc the Escrito 0il Pool,

Q In your opinion could‘thai 70 gravity fluid exist in
that area if there wiere communication with the 4C gravity fluid to
the west?

A Not very likely. Incidentally, while running these
gravities, vie ran into soméething else. The o0il that is being pro-
duced in the Escrito Pool has a pour point of approximately 45
degrees. 1t begins to jell and paraffine begins to settle out
cf it, the hvdrometer won't stick in it at approximately 45 degree
whereas this has been produced under 20 below zero without any
malfunction or failure, It probably will go to 40 below zero,
there's no way to tell., That is a very significant difference in
the content of the oil,

Q Is there anything else, !Mr, Thornton, you care to say
in connection with the application?

A Nothing other than the core analyses I have tabulated,

1924
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ol thiis time, ‘1

and we might pashém “.:}‘;L(mc» SRLS
Q Before you de tha't, =eoferrinc back to your lagh oxhihit

th‘ere‘,‘ there again wvonr fluid in vour Dedfen and Horpd Largoe Spuy

No, 1 that is cleaning up, that's the same cituvation, it'e an a2

drillstem test?

A Yes, 1 poisted that ovt on the filrvst crosn sectlion,

this from the Moe 1 or this —-- oh, the difference 1n those Lwo,
Incidentally, this lighter oil was caught on a dyillstien test or
recoive:ced on a drillstem test, 1t was good and clean. This sampl
nas caught after the well was fracked, which [ fiiled to fully
illustrate a while ago., It is still cleaning up. I brought the
darker sample that was caught two weeks ago, 3and the sample which
vias caught last week., It is still cleaning up and will probably

reach a color similar to this clean sample. It was uncontaminated

it came right out of the reservoir,

Q Both of them are in the nature of 70 gravity?
A Yes, 70.7, and this one cn this three-tenths higher, so

they are very similar,

Q "Mr. Thornton, in vyour opinion, based upon the studies
that you have made, is the area which 1is requested in this abplica
tion to be classified as a gas pool, is that in cemmunication with
the Escrito-Gallup Cil Pool to the west?

A Mo, my studies have led me to believe it is definitely

separate.

Q In your opinion, it is a separate accumulaticn, a separjyte
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pool for a reservoirs

A Yes,
Q Did you prepare Exhibits 1 through 10%
A 1 did.

“Re BRATTON: We would offer Exhibite | threugh 10 in

il e

evidence, and also Exhibit A, our Schematic diagran,

PHONE CH 3.6691

¥R+ PCRTER: Without objection the Applicant?s Exhibits

~

( viill be admittoed, Anyone have j; question of the witness? Mr,

’ Payne,

I CROSS EXAMINAT ION

BY MR. PAYNE:

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Ine.

' Q Is 311 the acfeage in the proposed gas pool in the Cany
Largo Unit?
A No,
Q Part of it ig?
] A You asked if all of this acreage was inside the Canvon
Largo Unit? No, |
, ES Q But part of it is?
I %’ ¢ A Part of it is.
Eg % Q What did the Canyoh Large Unit provide, if you know, as
§ to the drilling of explbratory wells?
§ A I do not know any of the mechanism of their Unit agree-
ments or anything,
- - Q Now, Mr. Thorrton, I believe you testified that you
é — find no evidence of 3 structural closure, at least in all directio
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Athor than towarde the Escritn-ﬂa]luﬁwlil Pocl, is that right?

A Well, from Exhibit Mo. 1 and ?, especially e, 2, which
was made on the producing zone and contoured on 2 very closo
interval of 25 feet, there appears to be no cleosed structure, or
no closed structure can be put in fthere and controlled,

Q@  Now in view of that, what is the likelihood that this

is actually a gas cap for another o0il pool that hasn't been dis-~

covered yet?

A Well, that, of course, is in the fuiure and will have %
be reckoned with once it occurs, but it is in the future, definite
Nnow .

Q Do vyou think the Comtission miaght be justified in

entering a temporary order creating a gas pool, and take another

look at it if a well was drilled dovindip that might prove to be an

oll well?

A Yes, yes. A question like that, formé to answer fully
would take, you might say, a conference with mnzgement, but I wou
say vyes.

Q New, Mr. Thornton, I believe you testified that one cf

the wells doesn't have a gas connection at thisc time, in view of

“the fact that it's classified as an oil well, is that the situatio

A That is true. The well is classified as an 0il well,
but was poteﬁtialed as a gas wcll and made no fluid. -
Q The point I'm trying to arrive at, Mr, Thornton, if the

pool is, if this‘area is classified as a @s pool, do you have any

Ld

h?

S e e
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assurance thalb veu'll be able 2 ael a gas connoction?
BaRs R sAOR B RLAFE R

proe s

such that we definitely will., In fact, wo have one on nne

Y. PAYNE: Thank vor,
JRe PORTER: That well is c¢lassified as an nil well
only because it is in a defined 2il pool?

A That appears to be the thing tha+t happened, The well
was drilled a mile from the Escrito Pool, they reached out,even
though it was potentialed as a gas well, they reached out and put
it in the Escrito Pool. Well, the Escrito Pool being such as it

is, and the volume of gas being produced, it evidently was unecon-

omical for any gathering company to come over and gather anv gas;

so when that well was put in the pool a3 year and a half or so ago,

no one ever connected up with it. The date of completion on it
was 10-4-1958, and the well has been shut in since.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Arnold,

BY MR. ARNOLD:

Q Mr. Thornton, the producing formation in the Escrito
Pool and in the new propcsed‘gas pocl are the same geologic age,

wouldnt't you say?

A You asked me?
Q Yes.
A Yes, they are the same geological age with very little

difference, probably, in the age. Cne might be slightly younger

D)

volume, and mechanical Teaturps
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due 4o Lhe slope. This area might be slightly younaer than this

area, bnt technically, it's the same geological age,

{ And the source rock non the 5il, what wonld you say that
vias?
A The amount of production, rate of production, prossures

gas, everything about the source rocl in the Escritoe Pecl apprars
that the saurce rock probably varied near the well. The wells
are producing from right maybe in the source rock 1tselt, or the

~ 1 3
source rock is close by,

Q . How do you account for the fact of this sandstone being
there at the same time, and I presume that you think the date of

accumnulati~n was about the same?

A That is a touagh question, about time of accumulation,

or why it is there or why it is different from the Escrito is a
typical example of the entire San Juan Basin, which is a sedimenta
baSin made up from top to bottom so far of sedimentary rock that
was laid down in a sea. Here we are talking about 3 portion of th
sea being the Gallup. As the seas regressed, evidently to the
eastward, or the rocks appeared to have been 1laid down, maybe

from west to east of shore currents or wave action, could have
cleaned up that sand bar very similar to present day sand bars élo
the Gulf Coast. The Gulf Stream is producing sand bars now, for

instance, Padre "Island, not over 15 or 20 feet high, but runs for

but the other part of your question, or how that sand bar got thex

A1Y

1y

U

g

several hundred miles and evidently could be a similar situation of
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sand c¢leaning, a cleaning action or wave action depasiting a
sand bar.
o] I was wondering how von accounted for the gas accumnlatpd

in one sand and the oil accumnlated in the other sard at approxi-

3

N

T rmately the same +ime,

v

; :

o A That can be explained easily, Of course, you have to
a.

skip further to the east Yo answer that, the wells that ave teco
far to put on this cross section. But the source rock we vierc
talking apout a minuie age appears to be a shaly type rock which
occurs further downdip from the gas bar or sand bar, that source
bed being further downdip,squeeiing the gas,or the gas and conden-
sate coming out of the source rock did migrate updip:umtil they
hit this barrier. This appears to be the Escritc Pocl, I shculd
say type rock abpears to be possibly a source rock for stuff in
‘its wvicinity, or maybe slightly updip from it. But how this gas
got here, it appears to have come from downdip, also, and accum=-
ulated in the clean sand bar until it hit that barrier,

Q What vyou are saving would seem to indicate that there

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Inc.

: S s : . .
; X was a real good possibility of 0il down-siructure in this new arear
: z
i ) 3 .
z then?
H
: » g A Yes, that is a possibility. Changes occur so rapidly
=
o
2 - . .
2 I wouldn't want to estimate as to where and when, but it is a
<«
s : possibility with this type situation.
Q Do you think that more than likely this is an associategd
0il “and gas reservoir, rather than a gas reservoir? |
. |
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»supports the fact they exist as a gas -- bottom hole pressures
p Y

‘and data of that nature.

e Nata =ieht now doeantt indiacntn associaied with any
. . A M N 2 ALt
oil right now; *ho data wo have, which ia lirited,
Q Rut from vonr thesry of accunnlation, vou soem Lo

indicate that was what veu Lhink?
A The theory could be carried +thet far, ves. The theory
could be carriad that far. The only thing that keeps you from, or

keeps me from going into that Leo far is the occurrences of the

sand bars in othexr places in the San Juan BRasin, where they are

1

very narrow, that is, aoing from east Lo west or perpendicular to

striking those basins, the sand bars have been very narrow and if
0il accumulation deoes cccur, vou know it has to be close by or
will be found close by shortly; whereas strike-wise, moving aleng
the strike of the Basin and strike of this pay zcone, they are
sometimes quite long, bul wvery narrow, typical sand ba2r type
deposition ‘there.

e PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of lMr.

Thornton? [Mr. Nutter.

BY IMR. NUTTER:

Q lr. Thornton, do vou have any opinion as to whether or
not these light colored high gravity liquids exist in the reservoij
as a liquid or vapor?

A From pressure and gas analvyses, we have, s5ll data
p b ’ s

Q - Speaking of bottom hole pressures, dc you have the virg
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,
nrossuras {oar thoge Lwo arean?
i

A Yos.

How do they compare?

<

A As proviously mentioned, avnproximately 400 pounds dif -

2 Thatts on Lhe virgin prossures?
A Yes. This well here was completed in November, I belieye,

Q Is that the discovery well for the cil pocl?
A I don't know if it was the discovery well or not. Wellj

HES

wait a minute,xiﬁ was undesignated at the time. It was appfox-
imately three miles from the discovery, but --
“R. PORTER: Vould you identify the well by number,
please?
A Standard Federal 3-20. When it was completed, it was
undesignated due to being over a mile from the discovery, 1 think

it was about three miles.

Q What was the discerry well in the pool, Mr. Thornton?

A We are talking about bottom hole pressures?

Q Yes,

A The discovery well in the pool.

Q  Yes.

A I'm =- it was a series of undesignated wells, that it
kind of grew. The Standard 2-26 was one of the undesighated dis—

coveries, and the Standard €-22 was another one, and this one being
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point was 1724.
What well was that, please?

The Standard of Texas 3-.20 Federal No. 1l.

December, 19957.

s R >

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTI

) area?

g

é A The first well drilled in the red area, the Redfern and
) § Herd No. 1 Larao Spur.. Ch, excuse me, the first well was the

é Brown No. 1-24, that was the first well.

S

% Q Do you have a bottem holevpressure on it?

A Don't have a bottom hole pressure ofn it. We have a

- pressure on Redfern - Herd Ne. ! and No. 2 Lorge Spur.
- - Q Do you know whether 3 bottom hole pressure was taken on

e ——

fuwo niles fron the ctandard (=22 19 Sectinn 22, it be’

that was the date on that pressure, please?

fram 14, TLowas also andecignatod.
2 uhich vas the reegt well that was drilled in the areen
B = area?
3
2
- A The Standard 1-27 in Sectinn 27.
£%4
’ w
z - v . . . .ot
2 & ihat was the pressume on if shen 4 was originally CO®m=
O
' pleted?
A vie do not have the bottorm hole pressure of it., The

one we do have the bottom hole pressure in is three miles from ite

Q what was its initial pressure?
A Its initial pressure Ypon completion at plus 1100 datumn

Novi which was the first well that was drilled in the’re

et

&/
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Brown o, 1~247

A 14 was notl,

Vhich was vour {7vst bouton hole pressure that

in the red area?

A Redfern and Herd No. 1L Largo Spur,

Q And ithe date o it7

A The date on i%f, Januaxy. Ch, oxcuse me, here, hNovomber
the 16th, 1959,

Q And the bottom hele pressure vias?

A At that datum point of plus 1100 was 2,000 pounds.

Q That's the same datum that you had your ﬁressure on the
other well?

A Yes, same datumn, elevation datum as the other one,

Q Does this sand in the green area ever clean up as you

progress southwesterly and become a clean sand?

A As you progress southwesterly, there are no wvells
existing within three and a half miles, and these do notf appcar to
be too cleén right here, but I haven't investigated it too far,
but the nearest well is so far éway and sand does change so rapidly
that I couldn't give you a gocd answer to that, whether it cleans
up or not as you move hpdip, ﬁhich is southwest,

Q Those wells in that area you are talking about could
well be another trend?
| A Yes, very definitely.

Q Has any well ever been drilled in this arca which en-




g . 3

. » .. . ) o N ~‘. »...
] _ , - . - 2 - | .,.,m | . | :
‘ S R B ~ .
: . o . K v » )
P ODIXIW MIN ‘INBUINJN ATV
CEOFASEHS ONTLHOANN SN - X INN Y Td |
. i : N ! N

o




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PMONE CH 3.6691

below
perce
enoug

requi

gas,which will gn where o0il wen't -- gas will go vihere
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e
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and definitely updip, duve tc the density and a b

evidently this type reservoir here is oo impermeable to let iz

pass.

ducin

well,

tien

Q Even with all t

-

g, isn't it?
A Well,
Excuse me,

is not much.,

Q Is that what it potentialed

A No,

his low permeability t

very little,

two barrels a day.

it's an 0il well, but two barr

That's vhat it has been showil

]

it potentialed for seventcecen, I b

R. PAYNE: It has 40 acres dedicated

A Yes,

Q (By iir, Nutter)

Is there correlation

mical vroduction
esponding nine
o raquirements ove

ty as this, and

oil won't,

igher pressure,

3.

It's not an oil
els a day produc-

ng for some timnme,

elieve.

to it?

ves, the 40 acres are dedicated to it, ves.

,» *ir. Thornton,
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Rt |

|

_EﬁémﬁiEﬁéééé"gas'QASii' - |
A Now we do have data along that line, We have an enqinekr
/ here that completed the well and potentialed it, and it potentialeF
. | as a bona fide 9as well and didntt make any of the dark heavy
i fluid, Independently of that data, I had alreacy decided or begun
g g to think that it should be put ir the gas area, due tc the little
=~ vedge of sarid that appears to be left in that well,
Eg KR. PAYNE: Mr, Thornton, is the gravity increasing
LN -
g; on any of the wells completed in the green area?
5% A No, for the number of wells that the field has been
é; producing since 1957, I followed it, the gravity in the production
~
j g; books has remained right around 40, 39 and 40, Sometimes it hits
I% EE 41, but it wil)] average 40,
: 2? MR. PAYNE: >Thank you,
: gg Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr, Thornton, this well up here in
| ~ : | |
I8 ég Section 10 of 2456 shows 3 top for the Gallup. Did it produce
l‘ \.1
| N from the Gallup?
P &
~] A Section 107
=i
X3 Q Yes.
% .
ég Z A That well is 3 Skelly well, and it is producing, I
g believe, from various intervals in the Gallup,
3 |
3 Q Is it an 0il well or is it a gas well?
<
A It is a small oil well right now on g pump, was the lag
report I had. A friend of mine'happens' to be working with Skelly

| and I sée him regularly, ang it's a low volume PUmMping oil wel} _l
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diie  Thank vou,

+@ngrants your application

[

e
T
-

1t vour opinion that

of correla+tive rights to

not?

Vihe R
A When vou speak of proration to me, I hava to go int
il e : i . o L L0

What type de]ivcrability or acreage,or |
reage,or

doesn't it9
Q Yes, sir, it does,

A But correlative riaghts -

I o
Q Do vou feel that the gas p:

to the market demand fron the area?
A Yes, ves, I would say that

“R. PAYNE: Thank you,

et

droration takes ip that,

6}
0
[ g

e e e A e
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ducing, are they not?
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T T, poaTER: Tt 11 be. 1ir. Errebo. T

BY MR. ERREBG * \
Q vr. Thornton, with regard to the 1-24 well, T believe

you show that as the Vval R. Reese Brovin well, is that correct? 1

A Thatt's right. That'!s the way 1t was drilled, and I jusi

1

stuck to that nomenclaturee.
Q Actually, are you aware of the fact that that well has

since been assigned to the ¥illarney 01l Comoany?

A Yes.
Q And actually it 15 a Killarreywell and not a Val Re. Reesel
A Yes, 1 should have made that correction. The property

1s Killarney. 1 don't know how they carry their name, but I do

know thate.

Q Now that well has peen shut in and has not produced for
sale since its completion, is that correct?

A Not that I know of, nNo, it hasn't produced, no outlet.

Q Actually the 1-19 well, Val R. Recse, hasn't produced
either? |

A No, it's a new well and it hasn't been hooked up vet,

put should be hooked up SoOn.

Q Your two wells lying in the north-are presently pro-

A One of them is presently producing. The other one 1is
in about the same stage as the Val Reese 1-19, it's ‘in the process

of completing surface hookups.
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Q" Thctually you are selling your gas, are you not,to th e |
Southern Union?

A Yes,

Q Are you or are you not familiar with any plans of the
Southern Union to send its line south to the Val R. Reese wcll and

the Killarney well?

PHONE CH 3.6691

A Do I know of any of their plans to do that?
Q Yes.
A I believe I just haven't gone into that at all.

MR. WIEDEKER: 1 can make a statement when you get

through, I'11l answer that question.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witnessp
Mr. Utz.

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Thornton, I believe you stated that there was no

dark oil produced on drill stem test, I presume from the Reese 1-24,

Was there any oil of any type?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A I would have to ask the engineer that completed it.

g Q Will he be a witness after you?

% A He hadn't planned to be; could be, but hadn't planned tp.
1 é Q If it did produce any oil, well, I think possibly we

l % should know.

MR. PORTER: He will put on the witness to give you

that answer.

Q (By Mr. Utz) Are there anv other pressures other than

ﬁ"‘ B
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L ; - vy PR N ~ - i 3 s
A - Redfern and Merd Mo, 2 largs Spur. The Moo 1, a2l o4 denth of D449
= |
e or plus 1100, the pressure wass 2,000 woundz, The Moo 2 at 2 plus
S '
o . - ) . - '
e 1100, the pressure was 1993; and the Standzrd of Texas No. 1 ;
o, ' ;
§: Federal 3-20 at that depth, a plus 1100, was 1724, The bottom E
Py !
: ~ g
; 5: hole pressure on the Standard well at the total depth was actually)
=
: < 1637, but adjusted to a common datum, why, we adjusted to 1724, ;
i e . - ' :
: - or take 1724 from the bhottom hole pressure cthart.

Q Mr. Thornton, the pressure differential between the ]
|
1

Y-MEIF

highest pressure you gave me in the red area and the 3-20 in A
‘ : i

Section 20 is only 276 pounds, ‘Where did vou get your 400 pounds?

1
)

A Where did I get my 400 pounds, was at the bottom of the

ARNLI

“
v

well hole at a depth of 6135, the Standard well was 1687,

Iy

DE

Q 61357

A Yesa

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q What was that pressure again?

]
.

A 1687 at 6135, Now in the Redfern and Herd No. 1 at 5506

feet up the hole, the pressure there was 2,015, The No, 2 Redfern

| E— . e e e e e e e e+ e e - — !

. R : - AR
E . ,-«x@).




well, the Pressure yss 1993, 1 might add, the curve I saw on the

Standard well, it Was a hundred hours to reach that, whereas in

this well, well, I think it was four hours, 1 believe, the No, 1,

5;‘ 5 MR. NUTTER: Were both of them stabilized Pressure?
% 3 § A Not eéxactly Stabilizeq but approaching 1t.  You know
d% the curve Seemed to pe curving more towards stabllzzatlon.
ES MR. NUTTER. Which one lacked More coming to stabilizg-
é; tion, 1 lmagine the Standard well?
5% A No, the Standard well, after 2 hundred houfs, Was prett
ég well stable.ﬁ It was the Mmore stable one, I would Say from the
gg cu;ve.
! 53 Q (By My, Utz) Where is the Southern Union No, 1 Ernest
ég well?
gg A It's on the map approx1mately 1n the middle of the gree
j §§ area, Section 27, northwesgt corner,
| S MR. PAYNE: Is it pPossible, Mp, Thornton, from 4 stand-
£§ point of geology and engineering, to have an 0il pool With the
\ Eg g drive being furnisheg by a gas Cap which ig downdip?
Eg ; A Not physically pPossible,
| § MR. PAYNE: Your answer is that it's not physically
§ Possible?
; A Not physically Possible,
MR. PORTER: I think the Question is ip order in this
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memm”(éy Hr.wﬁﬁé) Do YOU have any kﬁoﬁiedge‘HoQ41§né‘it |
would be before the El Paso Canyon Largo 89 would be completed?

A No, I do not.
MR. UTZ: Thatts al1 T have,
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question of the witness
MR. BRATTON: I would like to ask one concluding questi

if I could.
REDIRECT EXAMINAT ION

BY MR. BRATTON:

QQ There has been a nuhber of questions.about vhether this
red area, the gas area We are talking about, whether that's
associated with oil production or not., One thing is tor sure,
whether it is or isn't, it isn't associated with oil production in
the Escrito-Gallup Cil Pool?

A No, it is not.

| MR. PORTER: Any further questions? The witness may be
excused,
| (Witness excused, )

MR. PORTER: We'll take a shopt break.,

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken., )

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please,
Mr., Bratton; will YOU call your next witness?

MR. BRATTON: We'll call me more witness to answer a

question which was raiced, w31l you be sworn, pilease?

(Witness sworn, )

T ———————

Ny,

P

n
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THOMAS A. DUGAN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifi

as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q Will you state your name, address and occupation?

A Thomas A. Dugan, 1007 North Dustin, Farmington, New
Mexicos. I'm a Consulting Petroleum Engineer.

Q You have previocusly testified before this Commission as
an expert witness?

A Yes,

Q Mr. Dugan, did you complete or were you present at the
completion of the well in question that Mr. Utz was asking about,

I think it was the Brown well?

A The Val R. Reese Brown No, 1-24,

Q Yes.

A Yes, sir,

Q Will you tell the Commission anything ybﬁ'can pertainin

to such liquids as may have been recovered?

A The well was fracked around 1500 barréls of 40 gravity
crude oil, and we produced back approximately half of the load
oil, around 750 barrels, and the well was making so‘much gas that
we felt,Mr. Reese felt it was a waste of gas to be flaring that
much gas with such a small amount of o0il, but the o0il that was bei

produced back was between 50 and 55 gravity oil, whereas we fracke
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ih A0 gravity 81'1“"””’“ ”\

Q And you never 43d tully recover Your frack 0il? \
A No. At the present time, 1 pelieve they still 1ack
around 700 barrels‘of recovering the load oil.

MR o BRATTON: 1 have NnoO further questions.

MR« PORTER? Do you have any questions, MT « Utz?

PHONE CH 3.6691

MR. UTZ: NO«
MR o PORTER: You may Pe€ excuseds

(witness oxcusede )
MR e PORTER® Anyone else have any testimony to present
in this case?
MR« BUELL: Guy pyell from Pan American petro
Corporatione We have prief testimony to preseht. We will make

every attempt to avoid needless repetition.

(Witness swoTns)
CHARLES R MARSHALL
called as 2@ witnésS, naving been tirst duly sworn on oath, restifi d

as follcws?

DIRECT EXAIINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

BY MR. Do=—===

Q ; Mz Marshall, would you state YOUT full na py whom

ALB UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

you are empldyed, and what 1ocation and what capacitys

A Charles Re Marshall. I'm employed py Pan pmerican

?etroleum Corporation in their Fort Worth, TexasS, office, @S a

. petroleum EngineeXe
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Amoricapt Farmington

| > Have e receni iy govod fron Van
|
i L ofrice T the Fogo Jorin Oitice? i
: A Yes, sip, |
o ; Q You have testifiod a+ Orior Commiagion hearings, have j
- Iy ou notw !
5 ' /L‘ ¥ I 3,
Lt ! - |
z ] . . !
2 A Yes, sip, |
N~ | !
o= | :
e, H . . ¢ e . N . . i
I Q And vouyr qualificationg 3as a Petroleun Engineer are 3 |
SHE |
&i P m3tter of puplie record? f
S i
— .
:,: : A Yes, Sir, . !
: vy ‘ ’
[ MRe BUELL: Any questions? ]

MRo PORTER: His Qalifications are acceptable,

~
2
< |
- i
E: /| Q (By ur, Buell) My, Marshall, have you made a study of |
S |
E: i the area around the Escrito~Gallup Pool, with particular emphasisg I
S |
e ; on whether or not the gas wells ¢, the northeast of that pool are‘f
i 't { . . !
[ = ! Séparate trom the Escrlto-Gallup Pool1?
i S }
ii ; A Yes, sir, 1 have, i
S f Q “hat is your conclusion as to Separation? !
= f j
= f A That the Escrito~Gallup Oil Field isg definitely a sep- ;
= 8 | ’ ' |
:5 § | arate accumulation of hydrocarbons from the gas wells producing f
b3 { . .
és ; ; from the Gallup to the ncrtheast, f
g I
g } Q Do you fing that to be true -- of course you do, from f
= i
3 , , ,
. § j a ggological standpoint, do you not? !
[ A Yes, sir, | ;
i
/ Q Is that al<o true from the engineering data which are f
. available to You and which You have evaluateg? /
&Q_“_______._“~___4,‘_mm*_N“m__yw___‘&ﬁ*_ﬁ_“a~-,Q~«~N\‘~\_J
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hereupon, Pan American®s bxhiibiifb
1‘»505: 1 and 2 marked for identifi-

Q In connection with geoloagy, Mr. Harshall, lel me direct
your attention to what has been marked as Pan American Exhibit
No. l.‘ Utat does that exhibit reflect?

A Exhibit 1 is a mac of the area under consideraticen. ©On
the map 1 have contoured the top of the Gallup, or a marker near
the top of the main Gallup pay. It is contoured on a 25-foot
jinterval, and as you can see, the structure dips, this regional
dip to the northeast, there's no closure in here, Also 1 have
indicated the gas wells by a red dot, and the oil wells in the
Escrito-Gallup Field by a green dot,

Q Would you say generally, lr, lMarshall, that vyour inter-

pretation of structure agrees with that presented by Mr. Toraton?

A Yes, sir.’

Q Now from a geological standpoint, Mr. Marshall, upon
what data do you base your conclusion as to the separateness of !
these gas wells from the oil wells? =

A As you can see from the structure map, the dip of the

this ares. Now the mere fact that that situation exists, that the|

i

“Gallup is to the northeast, I mean that this area is higher than ,’
!

!

oil wells are completed in the Gallup hlgher than these gas wells |
in this case is conclusive evidence that the two sets of wells arej

producing from separate reservoirs; the gas wells from a gas )

-~ —_ _— I
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gas; in the geoloaic fime thal nzo existoed, the gass would undoubt-
edly have nigrated had it not been trapped in a separate trap fron
the Escrito-Gallup Gil Pool. Co-

Q I direct your attention now tc what has been marked as

5 that oxhibit?

y
o
uds

Pan American's Exhibit No. 2, Whe
A Exhibit 2 is 2 ¢ross section, the trace of which 1

i is shown on some of them, it doesn't seem Lo be shown on |

believe is shown on some of , it doesn't s to be show :

this but is shown on the rest of the exhibits that f{'ve passed out

e e s

It runs generally from south-scuthwest to northeast and apvroximately
perpendicular to the strike across the Gallup oil reservoir and
the gas reservoir to the northeast,

Q- Referring to the c¢lectrolog portion of the cross

L’\

D

le]

[«

e}
—yee

does it generally show the same conditions that Mr, Thernton

depicted on his several cross sectional exhibitsg?

Te

Jude

RS Yes, s
Q What do you have on the bottom of Exhibit 27

A The bottom of Exhibit 2 is a bar grach or plot, potential

profile. It shows the potential of all the wells, which are the

i
O VN
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A No, sir,
Q Would you briefly state for the record the potentials

that we observed, starting with the highest potential oil well and

going toward your area of separation?

-

via 1)
t well on

A The Pan American Zanotti, which i¢ the firs
Cross section, had a potential of 86 barrels of o0il per day, The
next well, Standard of Texas Federal No, 1-27, had 3 potential of
70 barrels, The third well, which is the well closest to the
barrier of these depicted of the oil wells, had a potential of
17 barrels of éil per day. The first gas well was the, what is

known as the Killarney well, located in Section 24, nearest the

barrier from the gas side, had an open flow of 1867 MCF gas daily,
The next well, the Reese Lybrock No, 1-19, had an open flow of

3456 MCF, and the next one,or the last, Redfern and Herd Largo Spur

1, 10,466 MCF per day,

Q Before we leave the Exhibit No, 2, let me ask you this
question. You as an engineer don't feel that you could look at
potentials alone and no other data, and come to a conclusion as
to separation or cOmmunication, is tﬂat correct?

A Thatts correct, from strictly an engineering standpoint

! You couldn't take the potentials by themselves and say they show
separation of reservoirs, However, in this case, where the first
thing that You see is so concluSive, you would interpret these as’
being confirmation of the fact that the areas are separated,

Q  Mr. Marshall, another engineering5tool that you would

L
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e e e i ..., e e .., N BRI ,_.‘..:,- ,,.‘,,.4‘»_. T T e e e e ‘;’
probably use to ascertain separation Or communication would be |

analyses of bottom hole Pressure data, would it not?

A Yes, sir,

Q You have heard the bottom hole pressure data that has /

been discusseq by Mr, Thornton? ,

o
©
2

:
m
x
v
w
z
o
I
a

. hydrocarbonsg?
j A Yes, sir, I am,
S Q In addition to those data, do you have any other bottom

A Yes, sir,

hole Pressure-datg available to you?
A Yes, Pan American ran g3 sonolog pressure test on March

the 15th of this year on the John Se. Dashko No, 1 located in

Section 15 of Township 24 North, Range 7 West, This is an pil

well in the Gallup 0il reservoir,

MEIER REPORT ING SERV ICE, Inc.

Q That pressure wWas called in to You by phone after you

arrived here in Santa Fe, was it not?

DEARNLEY.

B g A That is Correct,
) ‘
?; ; Q You would caii it recent data, then, wouldn't you?
§ A Yeg, sir,
gv Q Mr, Marshall, would You give the cirqumstanCes surround

"ing the taking of that pressure and the result of the pressure tha

was observed?

A The well was shut in for a period of nine days, and the
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t and the caoinghood Lhe coting prossure moaourog, Aacd g pressurnre
‘ $ : :
|
Ccaltenlatod popof e nele presauso al thie dota chovac vnoed by
7, ;
| ¥ g . - IR . ) . e ST een Y Lol ey
1 Mr, Thornton, pluc 100 et wrdd tha precsure wan Tndicated U000
g | '
2
° P 6A0 pounde ot Lhe Dasnko Mo, 1,
g 5 '
! w { :
j 5 O Viould vou compars Lhat pressure with tho recent oressuraes
! - : ould you D . Dressy bt ‘ !
: o '
! ay 4
P : . , - N N
’ -~ Con the azs wells 'n the Zacritn area?
5
’\_\j I3 The two gas wells which we have botton hole pressuves
T~ : ;
- : . . |
—~— { available on, the Largo Spur 1, a pressure at the same datum of |
P i ¥
= ‘
o 2,000 pounds; and the Mo, 2 a pressure of 1993 pounds at the same
) ~ - s N . :
datum. So we're talking about a difference in pressurce there of

i
somewhere in the neighborhood of thirteen to fourteen hundred pounds.

0 Mr. Marshall, do you feel that a shut-in period of nine .

would be sufficient for the o0il well to build up?

Q.}i

<
w

3

R REPORTING

A I feel that a nine day shut-in period allows the well

IE

i
t
i
|
i
i
i
:
{
{
§
i
i
i
|
|
:
|
!

| = to obtain easily buildup. It is possible that after nine days, in
=y
l some d these tight sands or tight pays, which this one certainly
= ! .
N is, it could take longer than that, However, T feel sure that thig

k H
wlf built vp, Even if it were

i is considerable bit more -than, sav,

only half built up, which I can*t conceive. it would be in nine

DEARNI

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

!

5
|
|
§

' days, we wnuld still have 1200 pounds or a differential of 800 |

{ pounds between the two areas.

Q Do vou feel that these data conclusively show that . the

gas wells to the northeast are separate and apart from the Escrito-

Gallup 0il pool wells to the southwest? ' : :

{ - PR it et o e i e §
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A Yes, sir. The positive geological data availsble indi-
Cates this, by virtue of the existence of the deposition and the
pressure data is more or less g3 positive tool from an engineering

standpoint which confirms this,

i Q Do you have anything else you would like to add, Mr,
g Marshall?
A No, sir, 1 don't believe SO

MR, BUELL: That?'s all we have_at this time,

MR. PORTER: Any questions of the witness?

MR. PAYNE: Yes,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Payne.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q Mr, Marshall, is there any possibility that if the

Commission classifies the area asked for as j gas pool, and a

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Sy any possibility that the casinghead gas from the Escrito-Gallup
Eg wells can also be marketed then, rather than flared?

Sg g MR. BUELL: 1p connection with that Question, if I may»
é§ ; state in preparing for this hearing, it was thg_practical thing to
ék ddjiESWe again re-evaluated the economics of cohnection. We can

g simply give you our conclusion, or if‘you would iike, we can

present testimony in that regard.

MR. PAYNE: wWell, your conclusion is fine, Just have

ihe Witness give it. .
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A

economics of gat

field,

MR. BUELL: Yes,

sire.

As Mre Buell sald, we completely Te-

hering and compressing casinghe

with the new snformation vhich has becom

The line, g3s line which you refer to, the new

gas area, is a little pit closer than a line vi¢

going in there., Howevel, to get away from the

know exactly where th
planned in here,

line to S

my economics on what it wou

pressure, take

of these economics resulted

of approximately $34,000.00

pegin to pay oY

compre

ssion facilities.

5t into the compress

t+ the necessary inv

the cost to lay a line from 3

1d take to gather ca

in a total loss on

, or in other words,

1 might point out that the new wells

have been drilled. This re

servoir 1is sort of P
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evaluated the

ad gas from this

e available 1n minde
one goindg snto the
had previously

sdea that we didn't

e lines were or what future lines might be

compressor to a

ell it to was not considered. in other words, 1 pased

singhead at low

or and compress jt. The result

a field-wide basis

we would not ever

estment to install gathering and

, some new wells

eculiar in that

although you may have some good potential wells, they 90 down pretpy

drasti
Killar
presen
than h

drop,

degree

cally. A good exampl

e is the well in Sec

ney was potentialed for 352 in July, and

t timevthat well is m
alf of its allowable.
so that actually our

aking about 33 barre
That's rypical in

economic picture has

tion 21, the Reese
1 pelieve at the

1s a day, OT less
here, it's 2 fast

n*t changed to any
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MR{”§X§EE: Thank YOU.

(23

MR. BUELL: We have reduced the economic data to exhibi
form if the Commission would like to have it.

MR. PAYNE: I think it's relevant, Mr. Buell.,

MR. BUELL: We will mark this exhibit as Pan American's
Exhibit No. 3.

(ihereupon, Pan American Exhibit
No. 3 marked for identification.)

REDIRECT EXAMINATIOwn

BY MR. BUELL:

Q  Let me direct your attention to that exhibit, Mr.
Marshall, and you can briefly summarize it for the record.

A This exhibit shows the comparison of the necessary in-
vestment and operating expenses that would be necessary to install
a casinghead gas gathering system to install a compressor and to
operate a ccmpressor over the life of the field. That is the blue
bar on the left-hand side. It shows a total of $00,685.00. The
yellqw bar is the total income which would be received from gas
sales from the entire Escrito-Gallup Field. This figﬁre was |
$66,000,00, or in cher words, a loss of $34,685,00 would be suf-
fered if it were necessary to compress this gas. This would be
a loss in addition to the loss that would be experiqdced by virtue
of the fact that it's my opinion that none of the wélls drilled in
the field will pay out if no more expenses are added to them.

Q In other words, Mr. Marshall, the oil wells that are

currently producing from the Escrito-Gallup in your opinion will
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is contemplakihg any remedial vork or - ;
A Yos, bho15 MY understanding shat the Grandard 0F Texas

contemplates either reworking these iwo wells Lo cnduce Lhe gas-0il

ratio, OT 1f that's notb possible, they cantemnplate To~cmmpletinq

the viells;in their present ctate, they're not wWorth Loo muchis
Q vr, Marshall, assuming Lnose wells are re-completod in

another formation, then wnat would the total amcunt of casinghead |

gas produced in the field be?

|
|
|

A T+ would then be reduced to 210 NCF qgas dailye That's |
Xfor the entire field. |

Q Excuse me, 1 didntt mean to interrupt Youe.

A T say that's all the wiells in Ine field. a
| Q A little over 200,000 cubic feet? i

A Cubic feet, YeSe l

Q When you 3r€ looking at the volumes of 4as, that's not \

much gas?

A Mo, not for 2 total of eleven or twelve wells, which

|
there are in this field.

v

, Q It's your engineering conclusion tnat it's not only
economically unattractive, put it economically results in a loss \
i
to gather and compress the casinghead gas? \

A YeSe 1
!

Q You feel that the basis you used for your study for a \

4 » o
field-wide system and 2 central compressoTl, do you- feel that would\

pe the least costly way o handle casinghead gas? \
1 E
[ — }

RS T e e

.
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Gallup Oil Pool?

A Yes, 1 feecl that throughout, the study looks at the
problem in the most optimistic view in disposing of the gas.
There's such a little gas available that you can look at it in
the most unoptimistic view and still see a large loss for disposing

of the gas.

Q Are you familiar with the administrative exception

that the Commission has granted in the Bisti and Gallegos for thosg

wells that were uneconomical to connect to the gathering system

there?
A Yes.
Q You are somewhat familiar with the requirements that

the Commission desired or wanted before they would grant such 'an

exception?
A ; Yes, sir.
Q In your opinion, could each and every oil well in the

Gallup Pool fit those requirements for administrative exception?
A Yes, sir.
MR. BUELL: That's all we have,
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr. Nutter.

‘RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Marshall, are you acquainted with the Angel's Peak-

A Yes, sir.

Q What was the discovery well in that pool, is that well

v
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I dont¢ know the well, 1 belieye it wag a gas well,

PHONE CH 3-8691

S A No, Sir, 1ty not
S
~ You dont¢ know that that we1) ¥as a gas wejo
Q

m‘\
) A No, Sir,
N
g: Q Is there a p0351b111ty, 1f the Comm1551on should classji y
§§ this Pool 3¢ Proposeqd today ¢, be 3 gas Pool, that subsequent
ég development Could Teveal this jgq a gas ¢ap on ap 01l pool9
~
g; A That p0551b111ty exists, of Course, HoweVer, based on
53 the 1nformatlon and a1j the data dvailable and the Width of the
‘ég €Xisting gas Sand, Using that in conJunctlon With what wWe know
ég about the Gallup throughout the Basin and how 1t occurs 1N ratherp
~
ég Narrow bands, I woulg Say that from what we know Now, that that
;; Would not be the Case. Now that 1s, of Course, po%sible, becauyse
Sﬁ future development Ccould Prove d1fferent
~
S

Zz
N,
Q%

H

H

It could pe?
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tienal baockarsund and sxoer cnce S 0 oo iaaioh’

A Graduate of Lhe Yoxss Oollege of Wooa,

i
]
f ; L
i
i
i
| Geoloay, Since that Liae T howve worked Fae B Paoo Hatuaral Do
i - :
‘
- N e b
L as 8 aeologist,
|
~ ~ Yy £y » 1 3
Q How lona have you boen emnioyved as a geoloalss by HI

Paso MNatural Gas Company?

A Since June, 1949, ;
; MBS WHITVCRTH:  Are the witness's gualifications accepted?

| ‘o , . . ;
M. PORTER: Yes, sir, thev arve.

3
|
Q (By Mr. Whitworth) iave vou had occasion to make an |
;

independent study of the area in question here in this case? §
A Yes, 1 have, %
Q Generally speaking, from a geological standpoint does i

your opinion with regard to this area coincide with the opinions
that have been vpresented by previous witnesses in this case? g
. {
A Yes, sir. g
Q What have you used td make these studies? ?

A Electrolog cross sectiens, g

(Whereupon, El Paso's Exhibits Mos
1, 2, 3 marked for identification

Q You have three cross sections as exhibits today, as EL
| Paso®s Exhibits 1, 2, and 37 ' _ |
A That's correct.

Q Do you hayg a trace of these ethbits, or map?

i

A Nc, but they are the same as the one we have here on

_ the Redfern-Herd Exhibit 1 in two cases, Cross Section A is the




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CF 3-669)

PAGE 57

same as Cross Section 1 across +the strike., The B is the same as

Cross Section 2, and C I quess is the two center wells here, and
the third well is the El Paso Natural Gas Canyon Largo No. 89.

Q What two wiells viere you referring to when you said the
two central wells?

A The Standard of Texas 4-26, the Val R, Reese No. 1-24.

Q Now, your examination of this area has been quite ex-
tensive, hasn't it, Mr. Pritchard?

A Yes, Sir.

G From your examination do you agree that there is a gas
area and an oil area here, as has previously been itestified?

A That's right.

Q What is your opinion with respect to the permeability
barrier that has previously been mentioned, is the location of
that barrier in your opinion the same as --

A I would say that, of course, as this trace here shows,

it shows a wide band somewhere in that area, there is a barrier whi

limits the gas from going up into the oil pool,

Q ¥lithout going any further into direct examinatinn, from
all the data and the studies that you have made, is it youf opinio
that there is a gas area separate from an oil area here?

A Yes.

Q And that the application of Redfemand Herd as to the
gés area should be granted, that that should be a gas pool? |

A I do believe that, vyes.

-
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e ey

;!ou {':‘iﬂs-.‘x'z 10 édd to your direct testinony?
! A T don't believe so,
VR VNTITUCRTH:  That's all,
. MR. POLTER:  Any questions of the wiitness?
§ LR PAYNE: Yes, sif.
iy % "R, PORTER: lr. Payne.
5_ | CROSS_EXAMINATICN
éi_) BY MR. PAYNE:
:2 Q Do you agree, !Mr. Pritchard, with the Applicant as to
LC}JJ the area that should be covered »y this new gas pool?
: ;lzb A On the basis of the information we have at the present
f E" time, I do agree.
E g MR. PAYNE: Thank you. )
| = :
A MR.. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.
| g BY MR. NUTTER:
E Q Do you know what the status, the present status of that
—
; El Paso well that's being completed at the present time is?
; A Well, it's in a sea of rmud at the present time, we cantg
. a3 .
' ;;( é get a rig in,
E ; Q Do you know whether you have an oil or gas well there?
: g’ A Pardon me? |
% Q Do ydu know if you have an oil or gas well yet? ! ;
} ’ A I would say a éas well, 'but I do not know, it has not |
been perf_orated.
Q How long will it be before yout'll know what you have goiF?
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Escrito ‘Gas Pool?

MReOBRATTCOH:  1r that would be satisfactory to the

Commission, it would be satos

PR NUTTER: You dont+ Care what ittg named?

!
g MRe BRATTON: Just so 925 is in there, g
; < § MR . PQRTER: Anvthing further? {
; :S MR. BUELL: 7 have been authorized and requested by }
é §3 | Southern Union to make 3 closing stafément for them, lir, Weidekehr
é gz ;had to leave to cateh a3 plane. Southern Union agrees with the
; ég Separation theories advanced by the Applicants and others here
g é? today., I'p informed that they made an independent investigation
| ES Jas to that separateness prior to going into those gas wells with
EE their pipe line, and‘they feel that they are definitely separate
gg from the oil,
gg ; They have also authorized me +o state that they have
§§ independéntly examined the economics of connecting the Escrito
}: casinghead gas and they, like we, find it Uneconomical, ’ ,f
g MR. PORTER: Mr, Errebo, ;
eg g MR. ERREBO: 1If it please the Commission, Val 3. Reese j
Eg & and Associates, on the basis of the information and testimony pre-
§ sented here today, concur with the application and recommends that
5
g it be granted,
MR+ PORTER: wr, Kellahin,

MR. KELLAHIN: Standard 0i] Company of Texas, the operat

N e T

of six wells in the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool, none of which are tdp
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! - thelr coopomlo B EC T A TS TS R s e N
{ o
! b
3 z L todsy, Ctandawd o orosonily s L7 2oonsath Ty
|
. é i orormedial work or ce-gonmloiio ; Moo il Sn anostna
b i
P i 4 , .
- [ bhnrizon,  Standard wanbto Lo oonc | T sealermente ang tesitl
! i
[ I |
Sekd ; . . ; . . ; , e |
o | mony which was cffered by VYan Ancricsn 0 regard o the e2conomlics
e i 5
N | . , . ) , . . i
= of connecting the casingnead gas fror vroduction and sale, Standard
. - - . i
: o has found that the Escrito-Gallup Pool is in an advanced stage of |
: & | |
: - depletion and that gathering of casinghead gas would be uneconomi-
; ~—
? = ! cal, in view of the small gas reserves and the rugged terrain
A :
- 1’ .
‘ ) ¢ involved in this area, i
=l
e Standard has no objection to the application of Red{ern
e
= and Herd for the proposed new Galliup Gas Pool,
z
Iy 1 H RIS .. y [P ~ {
= MR PORTER:  Deoes anyone else have anything to offer
=
‘i
o in this case? ;
7%.3 !
= ;: R+ BRATTON: On behalf of the Applicant, we wish to
- = 8 |
: 'w ‘—' i . . L . - o » i 1 i
s -~ X thank the Commission for their patience. This has been a long
we Nz
3 s . , . . . . i
' S ¢ case and we appreciate the consideration of the Commission, ;
g I just want to stress the reason 1t is long is it is
g ,
& a matter of more than passing concern to Messrs. Rediern and Herd.
_ It is a very serious matter,that is why we have imposed upon the
: time of the Commission. We appreciate vyour consideration.. :
. ; MR, PORTER: Anvone else have a statement? We will take
L B ‘
&
’ t%,)/




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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“the casc under advisement.

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

June 19, 1963.

*Ex

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
SS

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Hearing was reported by me in
Stenotype, and that the same was reduced to typewritten transcript
under my personal supervision and contains a true and correct recofd
of said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED this 24th day of March, 1960, in the City of

Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico.

e -y K
. [ 7 o - L.
{\;( [ S e P L S I A A
>

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:
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OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 30, 1980

Mx*. Howard Bratton
BHervey, Dow & Hinkle
Box 347

Roswell, New Mexico

Dear ¥r, Bratton:

On behalf of your client, Redfern & Herd, we
enclose twvo copies of Order R-1641 in Case No.
1915 issued by the Commission this date.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director -




. BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE NO, 1915

f : TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MARCH 9, 1960




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE. Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SRWORE THE
011, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa e, Hew lMexico
‘ Mlareh 9', 1960

EAANMINER HEARING

- A ewm et ma. e wm  ee s me e em we R - . e we ew e — O [

IN THE MATTER OF:

)

)
Application of Redfern and Herd for the creation )
of a new as pool for Gallup production consist- )
ing of portions of Sections 17, 18, and 19, )
Township 24 North, Range 6 West, and consisting ) Case 1915
of portions of Sections 13 and 24, Tounship 24 )
North, Range 7 West, 211 in Rio Arriba County, )
New llexico. g

BEFORE :
Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

. TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. PAYNE: Application of Redfern and Herd for the
creation of a new gas pool for Gallup production.

MR. CHRISTY: Mr., Sim B, Christy, Hervey, Dow & Hlnkle,
Roswell, New Mexico, appeéring on behalf of the Applicant in
case 1915, We respectfully request that the Examlner pass this
case at this fime and place 1t on the docket for the next regular
hearing. It is a companion case with 1891,

MR. NUTTER: Case 1915 will be continued to the‘regular

hearing on March 16, 1960,




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-659)

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

i, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of vroceedings before the New

Mexico 011 Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, 1s a

true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal

this /gj;

My commlission expires:

June 19, 1963,

day of March, 1960.

) el —

‘Court Reporter-Notary Pub%ﬁ%
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LAW OFFICES OF

MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING, ROEHL & HARRIS
SIMMS BUILDING

J. R, MODRALL

AUGUSTUS 7, SEYMOUR P .0.B0X 466

JAMES E,SPERLING t .
OSERN £ mOEML AIBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICo
GEORGE T. HARR|S co-  TELEEHONE CHAPFL 3-4514 JOHN F. SiMMs (1885-1054)

DANIEL A, SISK
e DY P, 'l oy b p:‘-,(f,‘
’ A,
LELAND S. SEQBERRY mereh 5, LGl
BURNS H.ERREBO
ALLEN C.DEWEY

FRANK H. ALLEN

Mr, J. P. Junen
Standard OLl Company of Teras
?. 0. Bon 1660
Midland, Texar

‘Mx. A, M. Wielderkehr

: Southern Union Jma Coumpany
; Burt Puilding

Dallas 1, Texas

Dan F. Cunningham
Alarcey 01l Company
3 College Avenue
. _:»Mwi Celiforala

Mr. Bill Brown
Killarney Oil Company
Jefferson Hotel
i ‘ Sareveport, Louisizaa

He¥lvain
Streect

WY oivy Ffeyeas 8,
B R Ry e

Re: Escrito Area

Case No. 1391 ‘
Application of Vel #. Rewvse & Avcocistes, Inc,

Case No. 1915
Apwplication of Redfern und [lerd

Gentlienen: |

T

This 1s to advise you thel as & reeult o the joint
reguwest of Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc., RFedfern aud Herd,
Amsrican Petrolewuwm Corporation and Bl Paso Natural (as Company,
Bow Nexico Q0il Conservation Commiesion haz continued the above
%0 {its regular Statewide Hearing, which will be hneld in
e Mareh 16, 1960 &t 9:C0 AM. These cases vill. there-
heard on Marcikk 9, as previously scheduled.

1

on
feoxe ot De

Very truly yours,

o | - ;@.’W ,;,A/ﬁ-—ﬂ' "

H : : N

< Jﬂumo&lmm1«
Ashention: Mr. A. L. W,Jr.




O1L COUSERVATTON COMMISSTON
apATE OF MEY HIEXICO

vary

APPLICATION OT RENFERN & TERD
FOR THY CREAPDION O A GATTUP

GAS POOL IH sECTIONS 17, 18, -~
AND 19, PONISHIP 21t NORTH, RANGE / {/ /6
6 VEST, ML PLM,, AND SECTIONS CASLE O,

13 AND oly, TOVWIISHEIP ol NORTH,
RANGE 7 WEST, %.11.P. M., RIO

3
RRIDBA COURTY, MEM MEXICO.

ISR ) PSR

70 Mr. A, I,. Porter, Jr.
Secretary—Dircctor
New liexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871 1
santa Fe, New llexico

Gentlemen:

John J. Redfern, Jr. and J. H. Herd, doing business as Redfern
& Herd, hereby apply for the ecreation of the new gas pool for produc-
tion from the Gallup formation. The area to b€ covered by the gas

pool would be as'follows:

Tovmship 24 North, Range 6 Yest, N.M.P.I.
Sootion L[ - obws
Section 18 - S%;
gection 19 - M3

Tovmship 24 North, Range T vest, N.M.P.I.
Section 13 - SEi:;
Section 24 - B5;

containing 1280 acres, more or less;

The SEL of Section 24, fownship oli North, Range T yest, N.M.P.M,
is now in the Escrito-Gallup 01l Pool. Tt will be necessary to
reclassify it as part of the new Gallup Gas Pool.

oAt this time no special pool rules or regulations are requested.

Redfern & Herd are owners and operators of wells producing Irom
the Gallup formation‘;n the above described area. The designation of
the area'as a gas pool for production from the Gallup fornation is -

- necessary for the prevention of waste and protection of correlative




|

from the above aren arc Las wells and

rights., The wells producing

the area should be clagsified as o 545 nooLl.
casc MHo. 1821 for the ~doption of

There 1 currently pending
special nool rules for the wacrito-Gallup 01l Pool. Tnis case ghould
be heard at the same time as Case No. 18901,
" JHEREFORE, Applicant prays that this matter be set for hearing,
1ped By law, and that upon hearing the

that notice he glven as reau
s pool corering the area as
1 the Gollup formation,

set out above in

Commission creote a g2
thig Anplication for production of gas Trot and
that the Commission afford such other and further relief as L8 proper

under the circumstances.

Hervey, Dow g% Hink'le
p. 0. Box 547
Roswell, New Mexico




No. 7=60

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING MARCH 9, 1960

031 Conservation Commission = 1330 pe.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, N. M.

The following cases will be heard kefore Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or A. L. Porter, Jr.,
Secretary-Directors

CONTINUED CASE

CASE 189]: Application of Val R. Reese & Associates, Inc. for extension of the Escrito~
Gallup Oil Pool and for the promulgation of special rules and regulations
governing said pbol. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
extending “he Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, to
include ac:ezge in Sections 19 and 30, Township 24 North, Range 6 West, and
acreage in Sections 24 and 25, Township 24 North, Range 7 West. Applicant
also proposes the promulgation of special rules and regulation governing the
drilling, spacing and allocation of allowables to 0il wells and gas wells
in said pool, including Jes-o0il ratio iimitatidnsge.

NEW CASES

CASE 19141 Application of Great Western Drilling Cowpany for approval of a unit
agreement, for establishment of a water injection project and an allowable
therefor, and for approval of an automatic custody transfer system.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of its Pebble Queen
Unit Agreement, which unit comprises approximately 961 acres in Townships -~ ..: *
12 and 13 South, Range 31 Eist, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant furthen (e
seeks permission to institute a water injection project on said unit by . '_
the 1n3ectlon of water into the Queen formation through six injection ¢= 1s 4
located in Séctions 1, 2 and' 11 of said Township 13 South, Range 31 East,
with a special allowable to be assigned to said project. Applicant also
seeks permission to-install an automatic custody transfer system to handle
the Caprock-Queen production from all wells on said unit.

——

CASE 1915: Application of Redfern and Herd for the creation of a new gas pool for "
Gallup production consisting of portions of Sections 17, 18, and 19,
Township 24 North, Range 6 West, and consisting of portions of Sections 13
and 24, Township 24 North, Range 7 West, all in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexicos

CASE 1916: Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for permission to commingle the
production from two separate leases. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks permission to commingle the Empire-Abo Pool production from all wells
located on two separate leases, one of which comprises the SW/4 of Section
9, the other of which comprises the NW/4 of said Section 9, all in Township
18 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

p3/




Law OFFICES

U M MERVEY (874-1983 HERVEY, Dow & HINKLE

HIRAM M. DOW :

CLARENCE £ HINKLE HINKLE BUILDING

w E.BONDURANT, UR.

GEORGE H. HUNKER , JR. ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO o

HOWARD C.BRATTON TELEPHONE ymu 2-6510
POST OFFICE Box 547

5.B.CHRISTY IV
LEWIS C.COX,JR.
~

QAULN';TE’A‘Y-;;!,JR. FG'DI’U.O,I’J 9 ’ ,1960 -

ROBENRT C.BLEDSOE

’

. ~
. L
iMr. A. L. Porter, Jr. leﬁ‘ 2
Secretary-Director ’
New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commissgicn
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, MNew Mexiczo

Dear Mr. Porter:

Inclosed herecwith please find Applicatlion in triplicate
of Redfern & Herd for creation of a gas pool for production of
gas from the Gallup formation in Township 24 North, Ranges

and 7 West, N.M.P.M,

Tnis matter should be set for hearing at the same time as
Case No. 1891, and to that end, I have already discussed the
matter with Mr. Mutter. I have discussed this matter with
Val R. Reese & Associates and with Fl Paso Natural Gas Company,
and they also are desirous of having the cases consolidated for
hearing. Case No. 1891 is currently set for March 9 Examiner
Hearing., If these matters cannot be heard at that time, tThen
we-would request that they be heard before the full Commission

at ifs regular March hearing.
Very truly yours,

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE

By MVZ?

HCB:db
Enclosure

ke




FREE DEPOSIT!ON AND HEARING ROOMS . AFR CONDITIONED .

«*

IN DOWNTOWN ALBUQUERQUE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SUITE 1120 SIMMS BUILDING
y Specializing In:

Ada Deornley, President ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO DEPOSITIONS
Marionno Meier, Sec.-Treos. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE CH 3.6691 HEARINGS
STATEMENTS
Over 10 years of EXPERT TESTIMONY
Reliable Service [T P - n DAILY COPY
May 13, 1960 CONVENTIONS

Oil Conservatinn Comission
P. 0. Box 371

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Ida:

Enclosed please find your copy of case 1615, which we
borroved.

Many thanks

Stella




JTION AND HEARING ROOMS . AIR CONDITIONED ) IN DOWNTOWN ALBUQUERQUE

" "DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc

SUITE 1120 SIMMS BUILDING

fWllle Dsomniey, President ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO SPE‘E‘;’,";‘S""]?K‘;;\;S
Morianna Meler, Sec.-Treas. P. 0. BOX 1092 PHONE CH 3-6691 HEARINGS
i v o STATEMENTS
H ’ Over 10 yeors of EXPERT TESTIMONY
Relioble Service - - DAILY COPY
§ May 17, 1060 CONVENTIONS
4

Enelosed nlease Pind your copy of Czge 1917 which

we horroved.

- Many Thaniks




FREE DEPOSITION AND HEARING ROOMS . AIR CONDITIONED . IN DOWNTOWN ALBUQUERQUE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SUITE 1120 SiMMms BUILDING
Ada Deornley, President

 ALBUQUERQUE, NEw MEXICO Specializing In:

Marlanna Meier, Sec.-Treos. P.O. BOX 1092 PHONE CH 3.6691 P IaoNs

Over 10 ¢ . ‘ STATEMENTS
ner 20 yeons o 1 ‘ Q EXPERT TESTIMONY

Reliable Service May 2, 1960 DAILY COPY

CONVENTIONS

011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871 ‘
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: 1Ida Rodriquez

Dear Ida:

May we please borrow a copy of case 1917 heard on March 16, 1960,

Thank you very much.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, INC.
)

BY @_4

ADA DEARNLEY




BEFORE THE O 1L CONSERVAYION COMMISSION
OF THE S5TATE OF NilW MEXICO

IN THE NMRTP.R OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY o£HE OLL CONSERVATION
COMMISSICA OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPJISE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No., 1915
Qrder No. R~1641

APPLICATION OF REDFLRN & iIERD
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS
POOL FOR GALLUP PRODUCTION IN
TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGES &€
AND 7 WEST, RIO ARRIEBA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO. '

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Maxrch 16, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il
Congervaticon Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referrxed
to ag the “Commission."

: NOW, omn this 30th day of March, 1960, the Commission, a
~quorum being present, having conasidered the testimony presented
and the axhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:
: (1) That due public notice having bean given as recquired
by law, the Commissgion has jurisdiction of this cause and the
gubject matiter thexeof.

(2) That the applicant seeks an order creating 2 new

- . gas pool for Gallup production in Ric Arriba County, New

Mexico, encompassing the following-describad acroags:

TOWMSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 171 SW/4
Section 18; s/2
Section 19: N/2
TOMMSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 13:  SB/4
Section 243 B/2

Sasd Pool was discoverad by the Killarney Oil Company's Brown-
Pedexal Well No. }-24, located im the MWW/4 SE/4 of Section 24,
Township 24 North, Mc? West, WMPN, m«:mmm




-2
CASE No. 1913

New Mexico. It was completed October 3, 1958. The top of
the perforations is at 5246 feset.

(3) That a portion of the above-described area lies
within the horizcntal limita of the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool
and should, with cerxtain other acxeage, be deleted from the
said Escrito-Gallup Oil Poocl.

(4) Thet the aevidence presented establishes that thaze
is separation between the gas underlying the above-descxribed
acreage and the hydrocarbons in the Escrito-Gallup ~41 Pool.

(3) That in the light of Gallup formation history in
Northweat MNew Mexico, there is a reasonable probability that
the gas underlying the abova-described acreage is a ges cap
for an as yet undiscovered oil pool.

(6) That accordingly, while a gas pool should be estab-
lishsd encompassing the above-described acreage, withdrawals
therefrom should be limited in the interest of protecting
‘gorrelative rights and preventing tha undue dissipation of gas
which mav pxove to be the drive mechanism for an adjacent oil

pool.

(7) That the monthly gas production from each 160-acre
unit should be limited to the numbex of days in the month
times 1000 MCF.

IT 18 THERRFORE ORDERED:

: (1) That a new gas pool for Gallup productiom in Rio
Arxiba County, Msw Mexico, designated as the Devils Fork-Gallup
Gas Pool, be and the same is heredy crested comsisting of the
following~-denscribed acreage:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

Sectiom 173 sW/4
Section 183 8/2
Section 19: n/2

Section 13 SB/4
Ssction 24: E/2

' (2) That the momthly gas production from each 160-acre
unit 4n said Devilas Fork-Gallup Gas Pool shall be limited to
; wmbex of dlsn}u the msonth msultiplied by 1000 NCPF.

; (3) hat all cparators having wells in said pool shall
file nav acreage dedination plats (Commiscion Form C-128) with
| th‘ Aztee District Office of the Commissiom priox to May 1, 1968,
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(4) Jurisdiction of this cause is herxeby exprassly
retained by the Commission and the case may be reopened at
any time that additionai data so warrants.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That the Faagrito~Gallup Oil Pool, &3 heratofore created,
classified, and defined, be and the same is hereby contracted
by the daletion of the following described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

Sevtion 24 8W/4 and WW/4 SB/4
Section 25: NwW/4

DONE ht Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated. '

STATE O MEW MEXICO
QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BURROUGHS, Chairman

MURRAY E. MORGAN, Membar
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A. L. PORTER, Jr., frendar & Secretary
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